



CHILDCARE SUBCOMMITTEE


Senate Ad Hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity



     Wednesday, May 2, 2007, from 1:15 to 2:15, 1325 CL

In Attendance: Giuseppina Mecchia (Chair), Charli Carpenter, Steve Carr (minutes), Michele Colvard, Sabina Deitrick, Irene Frieze, Amanda Godley, Marah Gubar, Anna Marsland, Mary Beth McCulloch, Maggie McDonald, Emily McEwan-Fujita, Lara Putnam, Amanda Thein, David Waldeck, Patricia Weiss.
1. Minutes: Minutes of 4-5-07 approved.

2. Irene Frieze reported on her conversation with senior administrators at a monthly meeting with Senate officers. She saw some interest in their addressing childcare issues, but they also expressed concern at the amount of money university is already spending. They wondered about re-allocating existing subsidies. Frieze speculated that there was a short term opening to make minor adjustments to current policies and a long term need to educate people about substantive needs. General discussion followed about the desirability of different ways of allocating existing subsidies. There was no clear sense of the amount of these subsidies, or the consequences of proposing changes.
3. Benchmarking: Emily McEwan-Fujita gave a preliminary report on day care practices at comparable universities. She has compiled extensive information on childcare at Ohio State, Penn State, Rutgers, Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, and Maryland, and is still investigating others, including Michigan and Minnesota. She noted that two of the five campuses surveyed had recently expanded childcare opportunities; one had failed to complete an expansion due to host of problems in immediate situation. Successful expansions involved different monetary factors, ranging from state support for low-income parents to a substantial alumnae gift. She succinctly characterized benchmarking comparisons as all “higgledy-piggledy”: every institution has its own history with childcare, and its own institutional policies and needs. Despite this difficulty of making specific comparisons, the general sense of the meeting was that this information was very useful in identifying options and basic issues.
4. Costs of current daycare: Mary Beth McCulloch has reported costs to Ron Frisch, Associate Vice Chancellor of Human Resources, and is awaiting further developments.

5 & 6. Drafting a Proposal: After dispersed comments from various members, Charli Carpenter suggested that a proposal should imagine an ideal situation for child care at Pitt. She suggested that in an ideal world, there would, for example, be:


a) quality childcare readily available for faculty, staff, and students;


b) some equitable arrangement of financial support;



c) sick-child care;



d) specific policies developed to enable long term change.
This suggestion was quickly elaborated further, and various members called for sections on “where we are now,” another elaborating a “rationale” for changes in childcare policies, and a third identifying “priorities.”  It was recognized that there was no agreement yet on what “priorities” should be, but that this framework would allow for fruitful discussion and debate.

Charlie Carpenter and Amanda Godley agreed to develop a “dream list” further; Steve Carr and Marah Gubar will work on “rationale”; Emily McEwan-Fujita, Mary Beth McCulloch and (in absentia) Kelly Robertson will elaborate “where we are now.”
7. Next Meeting:  We agreed to meet during week of July 23-27 to discuss drafts of various sections. The specific time for the next meeting will be determined later in the summer.
